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Christianity, Islam, and Liberal Democracy: 
Lessons from Sub-Saharan Africa

Based on field research and observa-
tion primarily in Nigeria, but for com-
parative reasons also in senegal and 
Uganda, the book under review offers 
a helpful insight into how Christian and 
Muslim faith leaders affect the political 
attitudes of  their fellow communitari-
ans. This leads into an assessment 
of  the prospects for the development 
of  liberal democracy in sub-saharan 
africa. The author, Robert dowd, has 
chosen to focus on sub-saharan africa 
because it is one of  the most religiously 
vibrant regions of  the world. He ob-
serves in the Introduction (Chapter 1) 
that in the region under consideration‘ 
more people spend more time gathered 
in religious communities than any-
where else’ (3). He observes that there 
is a general view that religious diversity 
in developing countries impedes liberal 
democracy (2) but, drawing on narra-
tives, interviews and surveys, he shows 
that diverse and integrated Christian 
and Muslim communities are more 
likely to support liberal democracy than 
would homogeneous or segregated 
ones (2, 8, 10). It would seem that 
in religio usly diverse and integrated 
environments, religious leaders tend 
to be more encouraging of  civic en-
gagement, democracy and religious 
liberty (11). The author provides a 
theoretical framework for understand-
ing when and where Christian and 
Muslim communities in sub-saharan 
africa encour age or discourage liberal 
democracy and uses this frame-work to 
demonstrate how religious communi-
ties are important in affecting political 
attitudes and actions.

dowd defi nes ‘religion’ as ‘a sys-
tem of  beliefs in th e transcendent that 
commun ities develop and use to ex-
plain the world around them’ (3) and, 
later in the book, ‘liberal democracy’ 

as ‘apolitical system with regular com-
petitive elections and basic freedoms 
that allow people in a country to hold 
their governments accountable (81). 
He maintains that ‘liberal democracy 

is about rule of, by, and for the people 
that respects the right of  people to say, 
associate, and believe as they desire’ 
(82). The author has wisely limited 
the concept of  diversity to theological 
and religious views about God and the 
worship of  God within each of  the two 
religious traditions.

Chapter 2, entitled ‘ Time, Place 
and the applica tion of  Religion to 
Politics ’, reassesses, in a wide ranging 
survey, the traditional view that diffe-
rences between religious traditions 
explain the variation in political the-
ologies. The author questions whether 
religious leaders ’ attempts to in fluence 
political actions and attitudes of  their 
communities depend on their being 
Catholic, Protestant or Muslim. His 
findings indicate that the religious 
and political context in which they 
are located is more determinative. The 
evidence points to the fact that time 
and place affect how religious leaders 
choose to apply their religious tradi-
tions to politics.

Chapter 3, ‘ The Role of  Religious 
Leaders’, analyses religious diversity 
in sub-saharan africa using formulas 
developed by social scientists, and 
explains the variation in the extent 
to which such religious leaders have 
openly supported pro-democracy 
movements. The analysis indicates that 
religious leaders in religiously diverse 
countries are more supportive of  pro-
freedom political activism than those in 
religiously homogeneous countries.

In Chapter 4, the author offers 
evidence from cross-cultural survey re-
search that Christians and Muslims are 
politically involved and support demo-
cracy in religiously diverse countries, 
and also that religious group activity 
and frequent contact with religious 
leaders has a positive effect on voting 
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and support for democracy. dowdac 
knowledges that the results were based 
on a limited body of  data.

Chapter 5 presents dowd’s findings 
from fieldwork carried out in 2006 and 
2007 in Nigeria, senegal and Uganda 
and compares the ways in which reli-
gious observance has affected political 
participation and religious tolerance in 
those countries. The results show that 
religious observance by adherents of  
the two religious traditions had a more 
positive impact on religious tolerance 
in religiously diverse Nigeria than in 
predominantly Muslim senegal and 
predominantly Christian Uganda.

Chapter 6 sets out an in-depth ana-
lysis of  theNigerian material, looking 
at the impact of  religious observance 
on political culture in four settings in 
the country that vary in terms of  their 
religious diversity. The locations co-
vere are Ibadan with its high religious 
diversity, Jos, which is moderately 
religiously diverse, Kano, which is pre-
dominantly Muslim, and enugu, which 
is predominantly Christian. The mate-
rial shows that Christians and Muslims 
in Ibadan, with its greater diversity and 
integration, are more open to key lib-
eral democratic values. statements by 

religious leaders in Ibadan tended to be 
more encouraging of  political partici-
pation and respect for the separation of  
religious and state authority. The mate-
rial suggests that religious segregation, 
on the other hand, inhibits religious 
tolerance. It would therefore seem that 
religious diversity is not necessarily an 
impediment to liberal democracy in 
Nigeria. The analysis provides a basis 
for assessing how changes across time 
in religious diversity and other socio-
political conditions affect the likeli-
hood that the two religious traditions 
may be applied in ways that promote 
or impede tolerance.

The author suggests that the fin-
dings should be of  interest to policy-
makers seeking to cultivate religiously 
insp ired support for liberal democracy, 
encouraging the formation of  reli-
giously diverse neighbourhoods, cities 
and political organisations. The inclu-
sion of  a number of  tables and figures 
facilitates and supports the argument 
throughout the book.

The view that religious diversity 
contributes to an appreciation for the 
values of  liberal democracy might 
seem incongruous, especially when one 
thinks of  all the unscientific opinions 

put forward that set Islam in conflict 
with democracy. In contrast, the data 
presented demonstrates that both 
Christians and Muslims in contexts of  
religious diversity, and in communities 
that have a highly educated populace 
who draw on their traditions and sacred 
texts, tend to support political activ-
ism, which in turn promotes liberal 
democratic institutions. specifically, 
the author considers that his detailed 
studies of  senegal and Nigeri a reflect 
a general attitude of  religio us leaders 
in differe nt parts of  the continent that 
supported calls for democratic change 
in the 1990s. In Nigeria, which has seen 
more than 40 major acts of  inter-reli-
gious violence, particularly in the states 
of  Kaduna, Kano and Plateau, the 
correlation of  religious participation 
and promotion of liberal demo-cracy or 
lack there of  depends on the length of  
the experiments in diversity, the extent 
of  the integration of  religious groups, 
the frequency with which they mix 
and mingle with other each other, and 
key roles played by religious leaders in 
promoting religio us tolerance.

(sumber: Islam And Christian–Muslim 
Relations, 2016)


